
Clarence A. Berdahl's 90th Birthday

Clarence A. Berdahl, a long-time active member of the Association and Professor Emeritus,
University of Illinois, Urbana, was honored at receptions in June at the University of Illinois,
Urbana and at the University of Illinois, Urbana, Reception at the Association's 1980 Annual
Meeting in recognition of his 90th birthday on June 14,1980.

L to R: Paul T. David, visiting professor, Sangamon
State University; Clarence Berdahl; and Karl F.
Rolvaag, former Governor of Minnesota and
nephew of Or. Berdahl.

L to R: Samuel K. Gove, Director, Institute of
Government and Public Affairs, University of
Illinois; Clarence Berdahl; and Richard Merritt,
Head, Department of Political Science, University
of Illinois, Urbana.

Present: Milton C. Cummings, Jr., Jack Den-
nis, John Ferejohn, Malcolm E. Jewell, Chal-
mers Johnson, Charles O. Jones, Anthony
King, Evron M. Kirkpatrick, Abraham F. Lowen-
thal, Warren E. Miller, Richard Rosecrance,
Allen Schick, Philip Siegelman, Roberta Sigel,
James L. Sundquist, Sidney Verba, Ann R. Will-
ner, Dina A. Zinnes.

Executive Director Search Committee

President Miller reported to the Council on the
status of the Executive Director Search and the
procedures the Committee has followed in the
selection process.

Committee Appointments

President Miller, for President-Elect Lindblom,
requested approval of the members of the
1981 Program Committee. The Program Com-
mittee was approved without objection.

President Miller then requested approval of the
three Council Committees: Administrative,
Rules and Elections. The members of the Com-
mittees were approved without objection.
(Committees are listed in the Winter issue of
PS.)

Managing Editor Search Committee

The Executive Director, on behalf of the Coun-
cil, expressed regret at the resignation of

Charles 0 . Jones as Managing Editor of the Re-
view and moved a vote of appreciation for the
excellent job Jones has done as Editor; he elimi-
nated the backlog, cut back expenditures and
published an excellent Review, all at the same
time. The motion was approved by acclama-
tion.

President Miller advised the Council that he
would like to appoint the following people to
the Search Committee for a new Managing Edi-
tor, in addition to himself, President-Elect Lind-
blom, and the current Editor, Charles O. Jones:
Milton C. Cummings, Jr., Nannerl Keohane,
Sidney Verba, and Raymond Tanter. Sigel
moved acceptance of the nominees. The mo-
tion was approved without objection.

Rules Committee Report

Jewell moved approval of the report of the
Rules Committee (as printed in the Spring issue
of PS) with the understanding that it will have,
by September, a clarification of the rules per-
taining to the new constitutional provision for
election of a President-Elect in contests with
three or more candidates. The motion was ap-
proved without objection.

Committee on the Status of
Women in the Profession

The Council reviewed a proposal by Doris-Jean
Burton for " A Study of the Career Histories of
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